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Ladies and gentlemen, it is with pleasure that I present this report to the 12th Annual General Meeting of the Overseas Specialist Surgical Association of Australia.
Before going on to the activity review part of the report, I would like to deal briefly with some notable developments of the year.

Challenges: This year has seen the emergence of a number of challenges to OSSAA. These relate especially to the arrangements for visiting medical teams travelling to carry out their work in Indonesia. These arrangements, or requirements, have become more intricate and complex and with the change of government recently, a little less certain, at this stage at least. While all indications do however suggest that OSSAA is well placed and highly thought of, there is uncertainty about the status of some of the hospitals that we work with. This is an important consideration because their status determines the Indonesian health authorities’ agreement to us working in their country. We remain confident about the future of our work in Indonesia: we have the support of constant and well-regarded partners and of friends of good standing, all of whom give invaluable assistance to OSSAA in its work in Nusa Tenggara Timor.

The outcome however, at least at this stage, is that the number of visits in the remainder of this calendar year and the beginning of next is going to diminish until the situation becomes clearer. We hope from then on that visits will resume their usual frequency to eastern Indonesia.

The RACS supported visits to Timor Leste may also diminish but with less impact on OSSAA. This is because we will take over the funding previously covered by RACS. RACS funding has fallen in line with Australian aid reductions both to Timor Leste and overall. It is a tribute to the current strength of our financial position that we are able to provide the funds needed to continue our work in Timor Leste. It would be remiss of me at this point not to mention the generosity of those who make considerable donations to us; and acknowledge the work of our management committee – in particular Doug Omond. 

Administration: Our Administrative Officer, Lorraine Venables, submitted her resignation in June. The management committee acknowledged Lorraine’s dedication, her hard work and diligence; and appreciating her courage in dealing with her health issues which were a significant factor in her decision to resign. I am pleased to advise that we have found a replacement with ideal qualifications and experience.

Re-invigoration: The year has seen a re-invigoration of OSSAA’s public face. We have re-designed the letterhead, the brochure, the newsletter and the website. The new design is fresh and attractive and my thanks go to committee members – in particular Barbara Flaum and Helen van der Jeugd – and our indefatigable secretary, Stephen Baker. A special thank you must also go to the graphic designer, John Nowland for his voluntary, generous and patient design work and to Simon Perrin of Duografik for his work on the website (at half price).
Recognition: A number of long-standing committee members have indicated they will not be seeking re-appointment. Our first president and committee member since 2001, John Russell, will be missed. Quite apart from his great knowledge of OSSAA and his wise counsel, we will miss his keen sense of humour and commitment to our work. Likewise, Sue Freeman will be leaving both the committee and the medical sub-committee. Sue has been the driving force behind the latter since 2002 and she will be missed and hers will be big shoes to fill. Fortunately we appear to have found a likely replacement. Dr Dion Suyapto will also be leaving and we will miss his contribution on the medical side as well as his invaluable coordination, interpreting and translating roles. 

Medical teams: The dedication and commitment of our medical teams is what OSSAA’s reputation is built on. The management committee and membership will I am sure join me in appreciation and recognition of their work.
Team Visits:

Eight trips were undertaken in 2013/14: three to East Timor, two to Flores, and three to West Timor.  During the year, 545 consultations and 225 surgical procedures were performed.  Since OSSAA’s establishment in March 2002, 96 trips, 11,161 consultations and 4827 surgical procedures have been carried out.

Of the 8 trips:

a. Plastic and reconstructive surgical teams were led by Dr Mark Moore AM (4 trips) to Dili [East Timor], Cancar [Flores] and Halilulik [West Timor], and by Dr Yugesh Caplash to Baucau and Dili
b. An ENT surgical team was led by Dr Michael Switajewski to Cancar

c. An orthopaedic surgical team was led by Dr Colin Whitewood to Cancar
d. A general surgical teams was led by Dr Bob Sillar OAM to Halilulik 
Publicity:

Three editions of the OSSAA Newsletter were published during the year. Thanks are again due to the office of Vickie Chapman MP for printing the newsletter. 
Fundraising:

OSSAA’s finances continue to be ably managed by our Treasurer, Alex Jonson. There was a small net loss of $168 for the year compared to a net gain of over $16,000 in the previous year. A decrease in donations was partially offset by lower trip expenditure. Membership subscriptions cover most of the administration costs which means donations and fund raising are directed to humanitarian effort.   Donations in Kind were again substantial, worth more than $30,000 - Johnson and Johnson provided medical consumables of over $25,000 for our teams. For the year, $31,684 in monetary donations was received. Those of $1,000 and over are listed below:


 

Large Donors
Knights of Malta (St John of Jerusalem)                                         $10,000

Willunga & Districts Lions Club – Ladies Auxiliary                        $2,000
Dr. R. Sillar






            $2,000

Lions Club of McLaren Districts                                                       $1,000
Rotary Club of Unley                                                                         $1,000

BHP Billiton                                                                                       $1,000

C Barnes                                                                                             $1,000

S Morrison                                                                                          $1,000
Others who have provided assistance to OSSAA and its surgical teams, often including provision of services, consumables and equipment during the last year, include:
	Air North Airlines

Anaequip Medical (Sue Freeman)

ATLASS staff

Bethesda Hospital
Bupati of Belu (West Timor)
Calvary Hospital

Garuda Indonesia

Gawler Health Service

Harvey World Travel
Hospital staff at all the visited hospitals

Ibu Nunuk of Lions Jakarta
Indonesian Air Transport (Pak Hendrik Tawur of BCB Travel)

John Hunter Hospital Newcastle 
Johnson & Johnson 
Kalyra knitting group
Kelty, Alison
Lions Club of Barossa Valley knitting group

Office of Vickie Chapman MP
	Quantas

Romeo’s Foodland

Royal Adelaide Hospital (Anaesthetic & Sterilisation Departments)

RAH Bio Medical Department 
Royal Australian College of Surgeons

St John of God Hospital in Perth
Shaw, Mary
Sky Airlines

Smith and Nephew

Terumo Medical (Duncan Armstrong)

The Box Factory (and Adelaide City Council)

Tyco Healthcare  - Covidien 
Vilis

Virgin Airlines

Wallis Theatre (Bob Parr OAM)

The Consul and staff of the Consulate of the Republic of Indonesia (Darwin) 


Membership: 
At 30 June there were 29 financial corporate members, 135 ordinary members, and 43 team members (of which 18 were also ordinary members). Drs Brian Miller AM and Bob Sillar OAM, and Ibu Nunuk were awarded Honorary Life Membership for their service to OSSAA and the peoples of eastern Indonesia. Liz Mazzei was recognised in the Australia Day Awards with an AM.
Successful Events
The 2013 mid-year luncheon was held in July at the Glenelg Golf Club with Michael Angelakis AM as Guest Speaker, and for 2014 it was held at the same venue in June with Dr Brian Miller AM as Guest Speaker. In October we had the screening of ‘The Butler’ at Wallis Cinema. We again participated with a stall at INDOfest in April 2014. Certificates of appreciation were presented to Michael Angelakis AM, Lorna Wallis and Tony and Elizabeth Romeo (Both OAM)
Committee of Management (COM)
The COM met 10 times (on the third Thursday of the month) in 2013/14. The COM remains vigilant on compliance with Australian State and Federal Government rules and regulations relating to operation of charities. There is some confusion about the operations of the Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission (ACNC). We again thank The Box Factory in the City for providing a venue for our committee meetings. Due to full-time work commitments, Lorraine Venables resigned shortly after year end (July).
Thanks

We thank our outstanding volunteer team members for their dedication and generosity, and the many people and organisations who have assisted. OSSAA has again been well served by the Committee of Management comprising Vice Presidents Dr Mark Moore AM and Doug Omond OAM, Secretary Stephen Baker, Treasurer Alex Jonson, Sue Freeman, Barbara Flaum, Helen van der Jeugd, Dr Todd Maddock,  Dr Dion Suyapto, John Russell, and Lorraine Venables.  Thank you one and all.
Patrick Markwick-Smith
President             
SUMMARY OF SURGICAL TEAM TRIPS 2013/14
	LOCATION
	DATES
	PERSONNEL
	 CLINICAL 

ACTIVITIES

	Flores - Cancar
	13 – 18 July 2013
	Dr Colin Whitewood – Orthopaedic Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Jerome Wisniewski – Anaesthetist

Sr Paula Karra – Theatre Nurse

Dr Olivia Santoso - Coordinator/Interpreter
	Consultations: 58
Surgical Procedures: 14

	West Timor -

Halilulik 


	31 July –  10 August 2013
	Dr Bob Sillar OAM – General Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Shanta Velaiutham – General Surgeon and Interpreter
Dr Peter Armstrong – Anaesthetist
Dr Vijay Velaiutham – GP and minor surgeon
Janelle Skillen – Nurse & Sterilisation Instructor
	Consultations: 125
Surgical Procedures: 40

	Flores - Cancar
	11 – 19 October 2013
	Dr Michael Switajewski – ENT Surgeon and Team Leader
Dr Desmond Wee - ENT Surgeon and Interpreter

Dr Daniel Holmes – Anaesthetist

Sr Helen van der Jeugd – Anaesthetic and Recovery Nurse 

Bronwyn Hindley-Cooke –  Theatre Nurse
	Consultations: 122
Surgical Procedures: 27

	West Timor -

Halilulik
	9 – 14 November 2013
	Dr. Mark Moore AM Plastic Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Andrew Wallace – Anaesthetist

Sr Margaret Maloney – Theatre Nurse

Anastasia Stain – Coordinator/Interpreter
	Consultations: 40
Surgical Procedures: 13

	East Timor – 

Bacau & Dili
	15 – 23 November 2013
	Dr Yugesh Caplash - Plastic Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Pat Moran – Anaesthetist
Dr Raakhi Mistry – Assistant Surgeon
Sr Elizabeth Mazzei  – Theatre Nurse
	Consultations: 41
Surgical Procedures: 25

	Flores - Cancar
	16 - 23 November 2013
	Dr. Mark Moore AM Plastic Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Phil Blum – Anaesthetist

Sr Penelope Craig – Theatre Nurse

Anastasia Stain – Coordinator/Interpreter
	Consultations: 75
Surgical Procedures: 53

	West Timor -

Halilulik
	23 – 31 May 2014
	Dr. Mark Moore AM Plastic Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Andrew Wallace – Anaesthetist

Sr Margaret Maloney – Theatre Nurse

Anastasia Stain – Coordinator/Interpreter
	Consultations: 32
Surgical Procedures: 25

	East Timor - Dili
	20 – 27 June 2014
	Dr. Mark Moore AM Plastic Surgeon and Team Leader

Dr Andrew Fenton – Anaesthetist

Sr Joy Booth – Theatre Nurse & Educator
Celina Lai – Speech Pathologist 
	Consultations: 52
Surgical Procedures: 28


The following local counterparts assisted the OSSAA Surgical Teams:
	West Timor - Halilulik:

Sr Helma  Nahak SSpS  

Dr Suroso
Drs Intan, Rudy, Ilona
Sr Hildegarde
Sr Richardus
Sr Grace Manek
Sr Adis
Sr Tilda

Sr Helena
Flores – Cancar St Damian & St Raphael Hospitals
Dr Sr Natalia Maria Naki SSpS

Sr Aurelia
Resident Drs Albert, Irwin, Julius, Lily
Theatre nurses

Pak Ferdi Jaleng

Pak Ferdi Jelalu
Pak Donatus
Ibu Ernawati

Ibu Sabina

Ibu Ida, Tanti, Merry, Nona, Lucia

Many visiting doctors and trainees

	 East Timor – Dili:
Dr Joao Ximenes

NGVH staff
Mr Sarmento Correia
Ms Alotu da Costa Sarmento
East Timor – Baucau
Nurse anaesthetists – Valerio, Francisco, Alcino, Ancelmo, Antonio Boss

Instrument nurses – John, Mateus, Regina, Battista, Thomas
RACS Coordinators Karen Myers and Kate Moss 
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